South Cove Heights Board Minutes; October 21, 2019 

Present:  Robert Koester, Don Hooper via telephone.  Terry Jones and Lori Pare from Belle Terre were also present.
The following items were discussed:
· Roofing/Siding

Terry confirming the Roofing Project was Completed [$28,100+/-]

Slopes done were:

Units 20 Front – 22 Front – 24 Deck Side -40 -Parking- 

Terry confirmed the siding and shingle damage was repaired at Unit 38.

[Approximately $1200 total repairs]
Siding work to date: 46,44,42 along decks and entry area 38 rot lower deck area;
· Open requests from owners.


NONE

Approved to Date: #20 air #24 Kit/Bath Reno #28 Panels under upper Deck for water deflection;
· Standardized application form for changes to units.

The Board reviewed a new standard form to use for all Owner Requests. The Board approved the form and requested management notify all Unit Owners of the new form and confirm with owners that all interior renovations require Board approval.

· Financial status as year-end:

Anticipate $2500-3000 Excess


Ins-Audit-Grounds – over budget others under


Reserve Balance at year end projected to be around 30K 
· Tree
Terry provided a quote from Beaulieu Logging on the birch removal in front of #32.   Will be done next month, Joe is right out straight Pending

· Deck Rails

Terry provided the following: 

The top deck rail replacement with a composite material would be approximately $125 per unit for materials, she explained there would be no splinters and no staining.  Terry suggested they consider half this year and half next year.  She noted the contractor suggested that the flower boxes should be removed from the rail for stability. The board would like the rounded edge style.

“A” Style $125 plus labor --- “B” Style $100 plus labor 

· Chimney Inspection 

7 Units signed up to date:

 46 Harman - 44 Welsh - 38 Hirsowitz - 34 Koester - 28 Tobin - 24 Sisk 
20 Pomieko

Inspections are scheduled to start on Monday.
· Unit #20 water seepage issue.

Terry went over the pictures with the board; there were 2 points of entry where the water was entering the Unit.  After a review of the photos and contractor information, the Board agreed there was a “gray area” as to responsibility; therefore, the Board agreed to cost share in the repairs.  The Unit Owner will be notified of the Board’s decision. 
· Walkway Replacement Board – Unit 32 decided the end board should be left as is for now.
· Mr. Hooper asked management to contact a Propane or HVAC vendor to confirm what kind of fencing could be installed around the air condenser at Unit 30.

 There being no other business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Lori Pare, Recording Secretary   
